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Comments from Jane Bokunewicz, faculty director of the Lloyd D. Levenson 
Institute of Gaming, Hospitality and Tourism (LIGHT), Stockton University School 
of Business, on the December 2021 numbers released today by the Division of 
Gaming Enforcement:  

Atlantic City’s casinos came into 2021 with nearly 6 months experience of operating 
under pandemic conditions. The health and safety protocols implemented in 2020 and 
refined throughout 2021 helped support a return to in-person play for casino patrons and 
improve brick-and-mortar gaming revenues especially in the third quarter. These 
protocols were not enough to wholly overcome the impacts of the pandemic, but 
succeeded in bringing year-end brick and mortar gaming revenues to within 5% of year-
end 2019 totals.  

Atlantic City’s casino industry, like the region’s gaming hospitality and tourism 
businesses overall, has proven resilient, but still vulnerable to fluctuations in COVID-19 
infection rates and caseloads. In some months of 2021, like this past December, brick-
and-mortar gaming revenues surpassed 2019 levels, in others revenues lingered 
behind.  

Even as other sectors of the gaming business, internet gaming especially, show 
significant and steady revenue growth, coronavirus surges and waves like the Delta and 
Omicron variants continue to prove an obstacle to sustained recovery for Atlantic City’s 
brick-and-mortar casino operations. While months like December 2021 are encouraging 
they are not yet the norm. We likely will not see a full recovery of the industry until 
pandemic conditions stabilize.  

 Jane Bokunewicz can be reached at jane.bokunewicz@stockton.edu 
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Stockton University  
Stockton University, which is celebrating its 50th year of teaching in 2021-22, is ranked among the top public 
universities in the Northeast.  Our almost 10,000 students can choose to live and learn on the 1600-acre 
wooded main campus in the Pinelands National Reserve in South Jersey and at our coastal residential 
campus just steps from the beach and Boardwalk in Atlantic City. The university offers more than 160 
undergraduate and graduate programs. Learn more at Stockton.edu. 
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